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Environmental Protection Agency § 60.3016 

you are required to conduct your per-
formance test. 

§ 60.3012 What should I include in my 
waste management plan? 

A waste management plan must in-
clude consideration of the reduction or 
separation of waste-stream elements 
such as paper, cardboard, plastics, 
glass, batteries, or metals; or the use of 
recyclable materials. The plan must 
identify any additional waste manage-
ment measures and implement those 
measures the source considers prac-
tical and feasible, considering the ef-
fectiveness of waste management 
measures already in place, the costs of 
additional measures, the emissions re-
ductions expected to be achieved, and 
any other environmental or energy im-
pacts they might have. 

MODEL RULE—OPERATOR TRAINING AND 
QUALIFICATION 

§ 60.3014 What are the operator train-
ing and qualification requirements? 

(a) No OSWI unit can be operated un-
less a fully trained and qualified OSWI 
unit operator is accessible, either at 
the facility or can be at the facility 
within 1 hour. The trained and quali-
fied OSWI unit operator may operate 
the OSWI unit directly or be the direct 
supervisor of one or more other plant 
personnel who operate the unit. If all 
qualified OSWI unit operators are tem-
porarily not accessible, you must fol-
low the procedures in § 60.3020. 

(b) Operator training and qualifica-
tion must be obtained through a State- 
approved program or by completing the 
requirements included in paragraph (c) 
of this section. 

(c) Training must be obtained by 
completing an incinerator operator 
training course that includes, at a min-
imum, the three elements described in 
paragraphs (c)(1) through (3) of this 
section. 

(1) Training on the 13 subjects listed 
in paragraphs (c)(1)(i) through (xiii) of 
this section. 

(i) Environmental concerns, includ-
ing types of emissions. 

(ii) Basic combustion principles, in-
cluding products of combustion. 

(iii) Operation of the specific type of 
incinerator to be used by the operator, 

including proper startup, waste charg-
ing, and shutdown procedures. 

(iv) Combustion controls and moni-
toring. 

(v) Operation of air pollution control 
equipment and factors affecting per-
formance (if applicable). 

(vi) Inspection and maintenance of 
the incinerator and air pollution con-
trol devices. 

(vii) Methods to monitor pollutants 
(including monitoring of incinerator 
and control device operating param-
eters) and monitoring equipment cali-
bration procedures, where applicable. 

(viii) Actions to correct malfunctions 
or conditions that may lead to mal-
function. 

(ix) Bottom and fly ash characteris-
tics and handling procedures. 

(x) Applicable Federal, State, and 
local regulations, including Occupa-
tional Safety and Health Administra-
tion workplace standards. 

(xi) Pollution prevention. 
(xii) Waste management practices. 
(xiii) Recordkeeping requirements. 
(2) An examination designed and ad-

ministered by the instructor. 
(3) Written material covering the 

training course topics that may serve 
as reference material following comple-
tion of the course. 

§ 60.3015 When must the operator 
training course be completed? 

The operator training course must be 
completed by the latest of the three 
dates specified in paragraphs (a) 
through (c) of this section. 

(a) The final compliance date speci-
fied in table 1 of this subpart. 

(b) Six months after your OSWI unit 
startup. 

(c) Six months after an employee as-
sumes responsibility for operating the 
OSWI unit or assumes responsibility 
for supervising the operation of the 
OSWI unit. 

§ 60.3016 How do I obtain my operator 
qualification? 

(a) You must obtain operator quali-
fication by completing a training 
course that satisfies the criteria under 
§ 60.3014(c). 

(b) Qualification is valid from the 
date on which the training course is 
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